
 
 

October 15…..New Rotarians for a Growing Club….Help for Shaken Babies….. 

 
Wednesday’s meeting actually began with a ‘pre-meeting’ new Rotarian orientation seminar led by Growth Chair Sue 
Abladian, and assisted by President Bill Domings and Membership Committee members Jason Camuti and Ron Goodenow. 
The main event featured the installation itself and, later, a special ice cream dessert to celebrate. In the above right photo l-r 
Bill Domings, Club President, Paul Gallagher, Oath Giver in Chief (and Foundation Chair), new members Katte and Mike 
Lawson, Kathleen Gemma, Scott King, and Patrick McGrath, and Sue Abladian, Club Growth chair. Not pictured are 
sponsors Jason Camuti, Kathly Wifert and Graham Pettengill.  

 
Nels Ball and new member Katte Lawson 
were among attendees who were pleased 
and excited to learn that action is being taken 
to treat ‘Shaken-Baby Syndrome’ per the 
riveting and highly personal presentation by 
Bob Logan, Co-Founder of  A Child’s Light, 
Inc., a child abuse education and prevention 
organization in Dracut. Himself the 
grandfather of an abused baby son who died 
of his injuries, Bob described how he 
overcame his anger by forming his program, 
and is joining with other ones, to address a 
horrific problem which has often remained 
under the policy and treatment radar. 
Introduced by Rotarian Ed Babinsky, who 
himself spoke about the syndrome several 
months ago, Bob, who would be happy to give 
advice or accept help, can be reached at info@childslight.org.  
 

Gerry Gross brought us up to date on this year’s Holiday Store program, to be held again at the 
Westborough Public Library with the help of library director and club Rotarian Maureen Ambrosino. 
President Bill announced that this year’s 

Holiday Party will be at the Grille Restaurant (at the Westborough 
Country Club) and feature a full meal. We do need another lottery 
winner to pay for drinks….in the tradition of Gary Sanginerio. Ron G paid a withering fine for mis-spelling the name of a 
venerable Rotarian in last week’s newsletter. Sorry Bill W. 

 
If you have content for a future newsletter drop a note to ron.goodenow@gmail.com. Public relations questions or need contact Betsy 
Moquin bmoquin@ymcaofcm.org.   Key sites: Club website  Club FB page.  District website and District FB page w/Ron G’s 
photos….NICView website   General club questions go to President Bill Domings: wdomings@msn.com.  This newsletter is public 
information and may be distributed beyond beyond the Rotary world.  

November 5, Foundation Forum, Nov. 10 ,Good Scout 
Award, December 12, Holiday Party 

http://www.childslight.org/
http://www.childslight.org/
mailto:info@childslight.org
mailto:ron.goodenow@gmail.com
mailto:bmoquin@ymcaofcm.org
http://www.westboroughrotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/westboroughrotary
http://www.rotary7910.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict7910
http://www.nicviewrotary.org/
mailto:wdomings@msn.com

